
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

On Monday 5th August, Glenfield Intermediate hosted our annual Open Evening for Year 6 students 
and parents.  We had an excellent turn out and were very excited to share the wide variety of 
programmes on offer at GIS. I was very impressed with our current students who attended and 
showcased these amazing programmes. They were great ambassadors for our school and really 
demonstrated that they are inspired, challenged and empowered learners who live by our core values 
of respect, responsibility, resilience and relationships. Thank you to all the students and staff that 
made this event a success. 

 

The first week of September sees our School Production ‘Shakespeare on Trial’ finally come to life. 
We have two evening performances and the students are so excited about putting on the show. I 
have been so impressed by their commitment and dedication to the production as they have been 
rehearsing both during and after school. A special acknowledgement to Mrs Walsh, our amazing 
performing arts teacher who has made this production possible. Keep an eye out for notices regarding 
ticket sales as they are already in hot demand.  
 
Thank you all for your ongoing support of Glenfield Intermediate as we strive to inspire, challenge and 
empower our community.  
 
Ngā mihi 
 
Mark Whitford 
Principal 
 

Japanese Visitors 
On Tuesday 13th August we welcomed students and staff from Hakata Junior High School in 
Fukuoka, Japan. Hakata Junior High is our sister school who we visited last year. It was great to see 
some familiar faces from the GIS Tour in 2018.  
 

To welcome them, we held a special powhiri and the kapa haka performed several items. In return, 
the Hakata Junior students performed their school song and a special Japanese dance. The students 
have been immersed in our school for the week and had the opportunity to try traditional Māori 
games, and even did a ‘Fear Factor’ Food Challenge! 
 
Thank you to the GIS families who have hosted our Hakata Junior High students and given them 
some wonderful ‘kiwi’ experiences that I am sure they will never forget.  

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

GIS is a PB4L School 

Our purpose is to encourage 
students to take responsibility 
for themselves by providing a 
consistent, positive approach 
to behaviour. 

 

At GIS we value: 

 Respect 

 Responsibility 

 Relationships 

 Resilience 
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INSPIRE  CHALLENGE  EMPOWER 

2019 Upcoming Dates 

Tuesday, 20 August 
School Tours 

9.30am, 11.30am, 2pm 

Wednesday, 21 August 
6.30pm 

Bandquest @ Dorothy 
Winstone Centre– AGS 

Thursday, 22 August 
International Food Stall 

28 August 
Gymnastics Zone Day 

30 August 9am 
School Assembly 

30 August 
Daffodil Day 

School Production 
Tuesday, 3 September 

Wednesday, 4 September 
7pm—School Hall 

Friday, 6 September 
Science Fair Zone Day 



A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL CONT’D 

Enrolments for 2020 
If you have another child, or know of neighbours that have children that may attend GIS next year, please check this newsletter or the 
school website for enrolment details. Alternatively please contact the school office for information. It is hoped all enrolments for 2020 will 
be received by the end of Term 3. This deadline is important to ensure we can plan for 2020 accordingly. 
 
Road safety 

Student safety is an issue that we take very seriously, and there are some unsafe behaviours occurring around the school gate at drop off 
and pick up time. There are two key issues that need to be addressed by the community to ensure the safety of all our students.  
 

1. There is to be NO stopping or parking on yellow lines.  
2. NO cars are allowed inside the school grounds to drop off or pick up a student. Please drop off and pick up outside the school 

    grounds. 
 
Celebrating student success and achievement  
At GIS we celebrate student success and progress in a variety of ways. At school assembly, teachers nominate students to receive a 
Principal's Award based around our school values.  Congratulations to the following students who received a Principal’s Award for      
Responsibility at  today’s Assembly. 
 
 Vlada K, Rm 1    Jayla N, Rm 1   Robert M, Rm 2   Mieko F, Rm 2 
 Arnav B, Rm 3   Leah T , Rm 3   Hiba M R, Rm 4   Griffin W , Rm 4 
 Ayesha V, Rm 5  Kaitlyn M, Rm 5  Darren B, Rm 6    Ria N, Rm 6  
 Sumi W, Rm 7   Valeriya K, Rm 7  Hillary T, Rm 12   Ty S, Rm 12 
 Jenna L, Rm 13  Rhian B-A, Rm 13  Hamish S, Rm 35   Ethan S, Rm 35 
 Nathan S, Rm 36  Jaxon W, Rm 37  Cate E, Rm 37    Hernaldo H, Learning Hub 
 Usman A, Learning Hub Pat K, ESOL   Angela S , ESOL   Sanjana V, Hard Tech 
 Flynn P-O, Hard Tech  Ashley C, Hard Tech  Liam W, Hard Tech   Colleen T, Performing Arts 
 Amos V, Performing Arts Keira M, Performing Arts Mana K, Performing Arts  Shayla S, Food 
 Riya S, Food   Darrien C, Food  Puamilita K, Food   Zoe C, Art 
 Queenie Q, Art   Jessica D, Art   Harlem H, Kapa Haka   Jaylah-Lee C, Kapa Haka 
 Romano B , Kapa Haka  

SPORTS NEWS 



SCHOOL NOTICES 

Our School Band, Harmonix, will be performing at this 

year’s Band Quest and would like your support on the 

night at the Dororthy Winstone Centre, Auckland Girls 

Grammar School, 16 Howe St, Freemans Bay.  

Upcoming 2020 Transition Dates  

School Tours 

(Parents and any students who want to have a look  
around GIS are welcome to come for a tour) 

 

9.30am, 11.30am, 2pm 

Term 3 

Tuesday, 20 August 

 
2020 ENROLMENT DETAILS 

 

Enrolment evenings 

10th and 12th September 

office will be open until 7pm 
 

Parents can enrol at the GIS school office at  
any time during the school day 

All enrolments to be completed by 
 27 September 2019 

  
PARENT INFORMATION EVENING 

Tuesday 26 November 
6.30 - 7.30pm  

Absences  

A reminder that the school must be notified if your child is 

going to be absent from school.  Please inform the office 

before 9.15am.  Failure to do this adds a huge workload on 

our  office staff who have to contact parents/caregivers if we 

have not been notified of an absence. Notification of an 

absence can done be by  either phoning 4446582, and 

leaving a message on the Absence line, via our Flexibuzz 

App or via our Contact Us page on our website  

www.glenfieldint.school.nz. 

SPORTS NEWS CONTINUED 



 COMMUNITY NOTICES 


